December 4, 2008

Federal Communications Commissicn
International Bureau

Policy Division

445 12" Street, SW

Washington I.C. 20554

Re: Request 10 Withdrw 214 Appli

10492, filed by Filkonek Corporation

Dear International Bureau Staff.

By this letter, | Alexander Hawak, officer of Filkonek Corporation (“Filkonek™). respectfully request the
Federal Communications Commission (FCC) 1o withdraw Filkonek’s pending 214 application filed an
November 4. 2008 and designated with file 1TC-214-20081107-00492 (the “Application.”)  For
commercial reasons, Filkonek is in the process of dissolving as & corpormte entity. Therefore, FCC 214
authority is no longer necessary.

In addition, I respectfully take this opportunity to address some issiics rised in a Petition to Deny filed on
December 3, 2008 by Telwise Corporation (* Telwise.”)

Jose Mallari. Vice President of Operations for Telwise. allowed Filkonek, thorough a verbal agreement to
use Telwise's business address fo receive mail for the purpose of setting up o LS hased business
Telwise's address is 73 Radlford Stroet, Yonkers, NY 10705, Telwise luter revoked its offer 0 use its
business address and directed Filkonek tw siop u Telwise's address.  Jose Mallari restated this
directive through a declaration in Telwise's Petition 1 Deny

As of December 2, 2008, Filkonek has stopped using Telwise’s address.,

| hereby certify under penalty of perjury that the foregoing statements areyrue and correst.

Fxceuted this 4° day of December, 2008 M/

Al&\u der Hawak

Filkonek Corporation

ce: JoAnn Sution (viaemail)
Janeese Parker (via email)
David Krench (via email)
Cheng —yi Li (via email)



